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November 6, 2013 
 
The Rhode Island Department of Labor and Training will be implementing electronic reporting of 
workers’ compensation first reports of injury (FROI) and subsequent reports of injury (SROI).  The 
SROI covers Reports of Indemnity Payment, Reports of Specific Payment and Itemized Statements.  
Electronic reporting will be required for all trading partners:  insurers, self-insured employers, and 
claim administrators.  Voluntary implementation is planned for March 1, 2014. Mandatory 
implementation is planned for January 1, 2015. Testing will be available beginning January 1, 2014. 
 
Electronic reporting will be via Electronic Data Interchange (EDI) transactions using the Claims 3.0 
reporting standards adopted by the International Association of Industrial Accident Boards and 
Commissions (IAIABC).  Additional information on the IAIABC EDI transactions for FROI and SROI 
can be found online at the IAIABC website, http://www.iaiabc.org.  
 
The Rhode Island Department of Labor and Training EDI Requirements can be found online at the 
RIDLT EDI website, http://ri.wccapture.com.  
 
The Rhode Island Department of Labor and Training has contracted with Insurance Services Office, 
Inc. (ISO) to manage its FROI and SROI reporting.  ISO will be administering registration of trading 
partners, testing, and data collection and submission of EDI data to the State.   
 
Trading Partner Registration is currently available. Please complete your Trading Partner Registration 
today found online, http://ri.wccapture.com in order to receive future announcements for EDI 
implementation planning. 
 
Additional communications on the transition will be coming soon.  If you have any questions about the 
implementation of EDI FROI and SROI reporting in Rhode Island, please contact the RIDLT EDI 
Support Team by email at ridltedi@iso.com. 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Matthew P. Carey, III 
Assistant Director 
 
 


